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MEMORANDUM

To: Mayor McConnell and Members of the Assembly
Mark Gorman, Municipal Administrator

From: Samantha Pierson, Planner 1
Maegan Bosak, Planning and Community Development Director

Subject: Zoning Text Amendment - Administrative Variances of up to tw/o feet in C-1
General Commercial, C-2 General Commercial Mobile Home, Waterfront District,
and Industrial Zones

Date: July 22. 2016

The request is for a Zoning Text Amendment of SGC 22.30.150, "Administrative approvals
without notice." The Planning Commission is requesting that the Assembly consider allowing
administrative variances of up to two (2) feet in the commercial, waterfront and industrial zones,
in addition to the currently permitted administrative variances in residential zones, as proposed
by Planning and Community Development Department staff.

Administrative variances go through the same review process as variance requests that go
before the Planning Commission. A lengthy analysis, staff report and associated documents are
required for approval. Code Section 22.30.170(A)(1) states that the Assembly may hear appeals
of administrative approvals.

Code Section 22.30.150(A)(5) currently allows administrative approval of "minor adjustment to
yard requirements in residential zones where the administrator may allow development to
encroach up to two feet into a required yard setback when it is determined that strict application
of the setback requirement may cause an undue hardship and there are not impacts on adjacent
properties." Section 22.30.150(A)(6) allows "minor adjustment to yard requirements for
residential structures in commercial zones where the administrator may allow development to
encroach up to two feet in required setbacks adjacent to municipally owned upland tracts
exceeding fifty acres when it is determined that strict application of the setback requirement may
cause an undue hardship and there are not impacts on adjacent properties."

Staff believes that a small setback request could be approved based on the administrative
approvals without notice code language and reported to the Commission under the Planning
Director's Report as current administrative variances are.

Providing for today...preparing for tomorrow
















































